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Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 10 January 2012 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr S Frost (Vice-Chair), Mrs J Chapman, Mrs F Kirkpatrick, Mrs L Starman.
Also present:
Mr A Gunson (County Councillor), Mr D Blake (District Councillor), Mrs M Knights (Clerk), Members of the public
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr M Caston (holiday), Mr R Rockley (business trip).
2. Declarations of Interest – There were no declarations of interest.
3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Approved and signed.  However, Mr Frost wanted to voice concerns about Mr Rockley participated in the discussion relating to his planning application.  Mr Blake asked who would be representing the Parish Council at the planning meeting on 18 January and also asked why no reasons were given for the approval.
In future all planning applications would be subject to a vote and the return would give reasons.  The Parish Council will not deal with planning applications unless they have appeared on the agenda and an extension will be sought from the relevant authority if necessary.

Agenda items were taken out of order to allow Mr Gunson to go to another meeting.
9. County Councillor's Report:

· A vehicle activated sign on the A146 at Thurton will not be installed before May.  The one at Langley Green will be temporary.

· Norfolk County Council will not be increasing Council Tax in 2012/13.  During 2011/12 £8.6 million more savings were made.  Some of which will be spent on surface dressing, some on Looked After Children, some on employment and youth services.

· Ground works will begin on the dualling of the A11 in 2012 and will take up to two and a half years to complete the dualling.

· A grant of £83 million has been awarded for the Northern Distributor Road, running from Broadland Business Park to the Airport.  Planning permission has not yet been obtained but it’s estimated that work will begin in 2015.

· Mr Gunson suggested that as we had not received any response to the letters we sent to Councillor Bill Borrett, we should write to Derrick Murphy, Leader of Norfolk County Council.  
· Councillors asked Mr Gunson to look into brambles at the top of Gentleman’s Walk and potholes in the passing places along Hardley Road.

4. Matters Arising:
4.1 New equipment for playing field, sign and safety barrier – New equipment should be deferred to next meeting.  Clerk had obtained two quotes for a safety barrier:
· Dean Baldry: £198 for wood or £468 for metal

· Melvin Frankland: £90 for wood or £125 for metal.

Councillors agreed the Clerk should ask Melvin Frankland to install the metal option at £125.
4.2 Responses to letter regarding Jubilee Trees – Six people had offered to have a Black Poplar planted on their land.  They would receive the plant, a guard, a stake and instructions.  The locations would be noted in the book of Jubilee Trees.  Clerk and Tree Warden to arrange for the plants to be given to landowners.
4.3 Purchase of an additional dog waste bin – As the bin on Forge Road was being used it was agreed that a new bin should be purchased and sited near the playing field.  Clerk to arrange.
4.4 Increase of Clerk’s hours – It was agreed to increase the Clerk’s hours from 4 to 5 per week from January 2012.

4.5 Jubilee commemorative coins for residents of the Parish – Mr Sullivan had made enquiries and it would be too expensive to purchase unique commemorative coins due to the low number needed.  Mr Sullivan to explore other options.
4.6 Councillors’ Training – Mrs Starman suggested, on the advice of the Norfolk Association of Local Councils, that the whole council would benefit from some training.  It was agreed that the Clerk should arrange Whole Council training at a cost of £150 for a date when all Councillors and the Clerk could attend.  Mr Blake suggested that training and therefore the cost could be shared with Bergh Apton Parish Council and he would raise the issue at their next meeting.
5. Clerk's Report:

· Dog Waste Bin at Hardley Staithe: Clerk had now received payment from Mr Hagger for the provision of the bin.  Awaiting information from South Norfolk District Council regarding the cost for the emptying of the bins and confirmation that they had the correct locations in their records.

· Highway & Community Rangers: Have now completed the work we requested but there were a few issues:

· The workman had been told not to carry out the work requested on Fish’s Lane (a Byway Open to All Traffic BOAT).  Clerk to find out why.
· The Anglian Water site had been tidied but the leaves had just been left on the verge and were now blowing around.  Clerk to contact NCC and Anglian Water to get the site tidied from the inside too.
· Grit Bins: New bin on Gentleman’s Walk now filled with grit.
· Bird Hide: A member of the public reported that the door handle had been removed on the inside.  Clerk arranged for it to be replaced (no charge).  There is evidence of someone trying to start a fire behind the door, although Councillors believed this had been done some time ago.

· RoSPA Play Area Inspection: Clerk to arrange annual inspection.
6. Correspondence:
See list of correspondence circulated but not discussed at the meeting.
7. Planning:
7.1 Application BA/2011/0405/FUL – Environment Agency – Compartment 20, Right Bank of the River Yare between Langley and Hardley Dykes – Flood defence works.  Approved.  However as this is along Wherryman’s Way the Parish Council would like the Broads Authority to look after the items of artwork on Wherryman’s Way.
8. Finance:  The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	Rent
	100742
	£20.00

	Carol Carpenter – Tree Warden
	Gloves
	100743
	£12.19

	Richard Rockley
	Materials for Bird Hide
	100744
	£13.85

	Dean Baldry
	Grass & hedge cutting
	100745
	£145.00

	Marianne Knights (Nov-Jan)
	Salary & Expenses (incl Grit Bin, paper and cartridges)
	100746
	£675.22

	HM Revenue & Customs
	Clerk’s PAYE
	100747
	£95.00


10. District Councillor's Report:
· South Norfolk Council Tax will not be increased but it is expected that parishes will request an increase due to increased costs.
· The Site Specific consultation has now finished.  Letters will be sent out soon to people who have suggested sites.

· The Place Making Guide is currently being compiled and it is hoped it will be complete by the end of the year.

· Various “warmer homes” initiatives are available, eg Winter Warmer packs.
· The Greater Norfolk Development Partnership has changed again – there are now three members for each council.  Mr Blake is on the board again.  The Community Infrastructure Levies are almost agreed.

· The Bergh Apton Recycling Centre is open four days per week, however over the Christmas period complaints were made about the staff asking people to open their bin bags so the contents could be inspected.  Beccles Recycling Centre is scheduled for closure.

· The Neighbourhood Boards will be the vehicle for delivery of grants in the future.

· The new number to contact the Police for non-emergencies is 101 (to replace the 0845 number).

11. Police Report – Not available.  It was noted that the Co-op in Loddon had been burgled and that there have been many thefts of photo-voltaic cells (solar panels). 
	 
	Other
	Burglary Dwelling
	Burglary Non-Dwelling
	Criminal Damage
	Theft from Motor Vehicle
	Theft of MV Inc. TWOC 
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	No Parish/Ward
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Aldeby
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Bergh Apton
	1
	 
	 
	2
	 
	 
	1
	1
	5

	BERGH_APTON
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Chedgrave
	1
	 
	1
	2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	4

	Ditchingham
	1
	 
	1
	2
	1
	 
	1
	1
	7

	Ellingham
	 
	 
	1
	2
	 
	1
	 
	 
	4

	Geldeston
	1
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Gillingham
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Haddiscoe
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Hales
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Heckingham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	1
	3

	Hedenham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Langley with Hardley
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	4
	 
	4

	Loddon
	5
	1
	2
	1
	 
	 
	1
	3
	13

	Mundham
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	7
	 
	8

	Seething
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	6
	1
	7

	Thurlton
	2
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	3

	Thurton
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Toft Monks
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	TOTAL
	12
	5
	8
	9
	1
	1
	25
	8
	69


12. Tree Warden's Report:

· The Tree Warden had attended an excellent hedge-laying course in Marlingford which was attended by around 25 tree wardens.
· The oak tree on the corner of Cross Stone Road and Hardley Road had been damaged – probably by grass cutting machinery.  Two of the posts surrounding the tree had also been knocked over.

· Tree pruning had taken place on the Village Green with Dean Baldry.

· The chestnut trees on Cross Stone Road had been trimmed and ivy removed.  A quantity of litter was also collected.

· Brambles have been cut back along Guy’s Gutter.

· Ron Giles’ hedge had not yet been planted – this needs to be done as soon as possible.

· A broken branch is dangling from a tree over the corner of Cross Stone Road.  Clerk to ask Andrew Caston to make safe.
· Two pines have been planted in Langley Churchyard.

13. Councillor's Reports:

· Mrs Starman: A quiz and supper event to raise funds for Hardley Church and the Village Hall will take place on Saturday 25 February.  Mrs Starman will be asking the Parish Council for a donation to the annual Fun Day.
14. Public Participation:
· What arrangements have been made for Jubilee celebrations and when did parishioners have the opportunity to express their preference?  The Parish Council accepted Chedgrave Parish Council’s invitation to join with them for the celebrations.  The issue was discussed at previous Parish Council meetings which members of the public are always welcome to attend.
· A fallen tree on The Avenues is sticking out into the road and could cause a hazard to road users.  Clerk to ask landowner to make safe.
· As the BT call box near the Village Green is often vandalised and full of litter Clerk to ask BT to have it removed.
15. Date of next meeting: 7.30 pm on Tuesday 7 February 2012 in Langley with Hardley Village Hall.
The meeting closed at 9.40 pm.
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